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Further, older and vulnerable Australians do not all live in residential aged care facilities or
receive aged care services. These older Australians, including those living in retirement villages,
also needed timely and relevant advice about COVID-19 — including infection prevention
measures, isolation requirements and vaccine availability.

Another challenge facing aged care providers was public commentary that was unreasonably
negative towards the sector. The circumstances facing Australia were unprecedented and
challenging for everyone. Comments that appeared to assume aged care providers and aged
care workers were not doing their best, with the available resources and information they had,
were and continue to be unhelpful. The evolution of a visitor code is an example of the sector
coming together to find a way forward to enable providers to ensure safe and quality care, while
also supporting social needs during a stressful period for older people, their families and carers.

There was also inconsistency in Commonwealth Government communication, where they
sometimes contacted the site managers of aged care services rather than the key personnel of
the provider — resulting in confusion and delays in the communication of important messages to
key personnel.

Over the course of the pandemic, regular communications were established between aged care
peaks and relevant Commonwealth and state government departments, and these continue in
one form or another today. These arrangements were supported by funding for the relevant peak
bodies to play an information and coordination role with their members, and feed issues back to
the bureaucracy for preparation of responses.

Recommendation 6: Create a Commonwealth and state/territory framework to ensure one set
of directions/guidance agreed by all governments that can be implemented consistently across
Australia and can be adapted by aged care providers to local circumstances supported by one
online source that is easy to understand, accurate, and with clear signposting of any updates.

Recommendation 7: Require the Commonwealth Government to ensure they have up-to-date
contact information for aged care providers and key personnel, including protocols about which
roles to contact for what purpose during a pandemic emergency response.

Recommendation 8: Prepare accessible information aged care workers can provide to a client
when going to a person's home, aimed at educating older people and their families on the safe
provision of services, the challenges of providing services during a pandemic (including staffing),
and how to limit risk during visits.

In conclusion, we recognise the unprecedented circumstances that the nation faced in relation to
COVID-19 and acknowledge the learnings that will come from this Inquiry. We support and
encourage the Panel to identify ways forward to give confidence to the Australian community that
older people will receive safe and quality care in the event of any future pandemic event.

Finally, we recognise the dedication of all those who worked or volunteered to protect older
people in a time of great stress and uncertainty. We thank them for their care for older people, no
matter their role, showing what we can all achieve as an industry and as a community.

If you have any questions or would like to discuss, please contact us at_

Yours sincerely

Tom Symondson
Chief Executive Officer
Aged & Community Care Providers Association
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